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RESOLUTION PASSED BY 
THE COUNCIL OF THE 
TOWN OF OAKVILLE AT THE 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL MEETING OF 
APRIL 12, 2021 
 
 
 

Provincial Consultation on Growing the Size of the Greenbelt 
- Report from Planning Services Department, April 6, 2021 

 

1. That the report titled Provincial Consultation on Growing the Size of 
the Greenbelt, dated April 6, 2021, be endorsed as the basis for a 
submission to the province through Environmental Registry Posting 
#019-3136 by the deadline of April 19, 2021. 

2. That the report titled Provincial Consultation on Growing the Size of 
the Greenbelt, dated April 6, 2021, be forwarded for information to 
Halton Region, the City of Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the 
Town of Milton, Credit Valley Conservation, Grand River Conservation 
Authority and Conservation Halton. 

3. That the natural area and open space lands in public ownership that 
are contiguous to the Fourteen Mile Creek Valley lands currently 
designated Urban River Valley under the Greenbelt Plan be 
considered for inclusion in the Urban River Valley designation, as 
shown in Figure 1 attached to the email from Councillor Elgar dated 
April 11, 2021. 

4. That the natural area and open space lands in public ownership that 
are contiguous to the Joshua Creek Valley lands, nominated for 
inclusion in the Urban River Valley designation under the Greenbelt 
Plan in the report titled Provincial Consultation on Growing the Size of 
the Greenbelt, dated April 6, 2021, also be considered for inclusion in 
the Urban River Valley designation. 
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5. That the province consider broadening the Urban River Valley 
description in the Greenbelt Plan to include the Lake Ontario shoreline 
in recognition of the regional significance of the linkages and 
ecological contributions that these lands provide, and that the province 
consider renaming the Urban River Valley designation to “Urban 
Greenbelt Connections”. 

6. That the natural area and open space lands in public ownership along 
the Lake Ontario shoreline in the Town of Oakville be considered for 
inclusion in this broader designation called “Urban Greenbelt 
Connections” subject to further consultation with the Town of Oakville 
to determine that this Greenbelt Plan designation is appropriate in the 
context of the town’s long term strategies and plans for the waterfront. 

Carried Unanimously on a Recorded Vote 

 

 

 
KATHY PATRICK 
ACTING TOWN CLERK 
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